
BOARD OF HEALTH
Medway, Massachusetts

October 18, 2010
Members Present: 
Robert Collum, Chairman

Mike Heavey, Clerk
Kathy McCarthy, Member

William Fisher, Health Agent

Carol Brodeur, Administrative Assistant
Attendees:
Julie & Terri Gross – Residential Kitchen

6:45PM




           6 Stephanie Drive

 
Mr. Collum called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM.
Mr. Collum motioned to approve the minutes from September 27, 2010 2nd by Mr. Heavey All in Favor

VNA Flu Clinics:  Mr. Fisher informed the board 56 doses were given and 2 pneumonia doses were given out at the Senior Flu Clinic held on October 14th, 2010. The next clinic scheduled for October 20th for pregnant women, ages 6 months and older and people with underlying conditions is opening up to Town Employees as well due to doses left over from the Senior Flu Clinic.
6:45PM – Julie Gross- Update: Mr. Fisher visited site and checked out the facilities. He stated she is in compliance with all requirements. She graded an 86 on the Serve Safe exam and submitted a copy to the board. She stated labels will be on all her products. She will be in for her application and pay a fee of $75.00 for 2011 calendar year and Mr. Fisher has been authorized to sign off on her permit.

36 Granite Street:  Mr. Fisher presented the plans for 36 Granite Street needing approval for a 1’ separation to groundwater from 4’to 3’ Mr. Heavey motioned to approve variance. Mr. Collum 2nd the motion. All in favor. 

4 Hawthorne Road:  Mr. Fisher presented the plans for 4 Hawthorne Road needing approval for a 2 local upgrades:
· Reduction in distance to cellar wall by 10 feet

· Reduction in distance between septic tank and cellar wall by  4 feet

Allergy Awareness Training:  Stickers have been printed with allergy message and passed out to all food establishments in town.

18 Paddock Lane:  3 season porch addition. Does not need board approval.

St Josephs Parish: An event is being held at St Josephs Parish on October 30th and event is being catered by an out of town catering company. The caterer needs to obtain a permit from the Board of Health in Medway in order to cater this event.

68 A Lovering:  Mr. Fisher informed the board he has been following up weekly with the issue at this residence (hoarding). He stated he woman is between 60 and 61 and is not in good health but is making some good progress.

16 Mechanic Street:  Hoarding situation – Woman cleaned up all areas in the house and it looks great.

9 Guernsey Street – Housing Complaint:  Mr. Fisher visited this residence and found violations. Orders were issued and he has been following up on corrections. Owner is a little slow on the timeline but is still working on the corrections.
2A Sunset Drive:  Department of Environmental Protection sent a letter regarding what constitutes a violation and a reminder to remove the chimney cap to allow the smoke to rise up.  Mr. Fisher spoke with Michelle from DEP and stated she said they would issue any violations and orders due to their regulations are more regulated and are more enforceable.

Smoking Regulations:  Will review smoking regulations for revision

Performance Evaluation:  All department heads will be having performance reviews. Suzanne Kennedy has asked 2 goals from each department head be set. Mr. Fisher stated his 2 goals would be to break out all wells, domestic and irrigation into 5 districts and the 2nd goal would be to do the same with the septic systems.

Outdoor Boiler Regulations:  Follow up with the State for a local revision for outdoor boilers.

4 School Street – Trash Complaint:  Mr. Fisher visited this residence and found violations at 4 School Street and issued orders to get rid of the debris.
J & L Catering:  Mr. Collum stated he heard on the radio an advertisement for an establishment in Medway called “The Take Out Café”. Turns out this establishment is actually J & L Catering located in the plaza off Main Street and is only licensed for catering. The catering license does not permit them to service the public on a daily food and drink menu. They need to come in and reapply for a food service license and pay the increase fee of $150.00.  This establishment has 3 tables with chairs and serves deli sandwiches, salads, soups and coffee which no longer classify this establishment as a Catering business. It is now considered somewhat of an eat-in establishment and a Food Service permit must now be issued.
Meeting was adjourned at 8:10PM.
Next meeting will be November 8, 2010 
Respectfully submitted,

Carol Brodeur
Administrative Assistant

